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D E A N M A K E S S C E N E 
Deans from several colleges in the New England 
area have been invited to attend a special 
meeting at the Graduate School of Education, 
Springfield College in Springfield, Mass. 
Among those making the scene on February 13, 
will be our own Dean of Student Personnel 
Services, George J. Larkin, Jr. 

The meeting will treat several aspects of 
student personnel services as they relate to 
higher education. Dean Larkin's topic is 
"Role of Student Personnel Services in Higher 
Education, and Its Future As An Integral Part 
of the Educational Program." 
Among the graduate students attending the 

meeting will be 2 New Hampshire College grad-
uates—Frank Marino and Bob Schiavoni. Frank 
is a part-time grad student, while pursuing 
his career in Connecticut, Rhode Island, parts 
of New York and New Jersey as an Assistant 
Director of Admissions for NHC. Bob, a former 
resident assistant at NHC, is a full-time 
graduate student at Springfield. All grad 
students attending the conference are candidates 
for master s degrees in student services and/ 
or guidance and counseling. 

M I D D L E B U R Y M E E T 
The New Hampshire College Ski Team will travel 
this weekend to Middlebury, Vermont for the 
New England Interscholastic Ski Conference. 
The meet will take place on Saturday and Sunday 
at Middlebury College and will attract top teams 
from Brown University, Middlebury and NHC! 
Best in the competition, the way we look at it, 
will be the New Hampshire College skiers. Let's 
hope all their workouts on Shapiro Ski-Way will 
put them way out in front of the other contenders. 
Some of our skiers were on last year's team 
which won 2nd place, Division 2, in the big 

NEISC meet held last March 12. The handsome 
trophy is on display at our gym. GOOD LUCK 
team! 

Friday, February 2, 1973 

T E L E P H O N E S Y S T E M 
The college is changing over to a new 
telephone system whereby all local calls 
can be made from any telephone on campus 
without going through the switchboard. 

ALL long distance calls must now go through 
the switchboard, when either Mrs. Connie Poulin 
or Miss Pat Moses is on duty. No long 
distance calls can be made after 4:30 p.m. 

If you have any questions, please see me 
and I will try to answer them for you.--
Dean William E. Beane 

A C T I V I T I E S 
Friday, February 2 

9:00 a.m. Girls Tennis - Gym 
4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Baseball Practice - Gym 
7:00 - 9:00 p.m. Basketball Practice - Gym 
8:00 p.m. BYOB - KYND - Student Center 

Saturday, February 3 
11:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m. Open Time - Gym 

Sunday, February 4 
5:30 p.m. "Movie Orgy" - Lounge 
7:00 p.m. Folk Mass - Little Theater 

TO A L L 
1 9 7 3 G R A D U A T E S 

On February 7 and 8, alumni officers are 
going to be elected. These alumni officers 
will consist of a president, vice-president, 
treasurer, and two secretaries, whose job 
will be to represent all 1973 graduates in 
the New Hampshire College Alumni Association. 

Those graduates who are interested in running 
for any of these positions, please submit 
your name to Pat Moses before 12:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, February 6.--1973 Graduation Committee 



S W E E T V I C T O R Y 
The basketball game Wednesday night resulted 
in an easy win for the NHC Penmen. Defeated 
by a score of 63 - 28 was a team from Thomas 
College, Maine. They were a pushover for our 
high scorers after some tough competition they 
met on their southern tour. Next on the 
schedule will be Franklin Pierce College, on 
Monday, February 5 at 8:00 p.m. in the gym. 
Keep the date in mind, invite a friend or 
your gang, and turn out for the game. 

G R A D U A T I O N M E E T I N G 
The Student Graduation Committee will meet 
at 12:00 noon today in S-24 to view last 
year's graduation pictures. Committee 
members are urged to attend. 

A P P L Y NOW 
Several companies have sent material to the 
Placement Office for seniors who are inter-
ested in applying for after graduation jobs. 
Seniors are urged to come in and apply! 

My name is Greta Groundhog.' 
Today is just my day! 
If I see my shadow 
six wintry weeks will come 
our way. 

So pray I do not see it 
and only bluebirds sing 
'cause once inside my little 
house, 

I will be smiling just for 
Spring! dh/73 

B Y 0 B 

T O N I G H T 8 : 0 0 - 1 2 : 3 0 

K Y N D 
A REAL GREAT BAND 

SPONSORED BY KAPPA DELTA PHI 

C O M I N G A T T R A C T I O N 
Wednesday and Thursday, February 7 and 8 
at 8:00 p.m. in the Little Theater, Student 
Center addition: 

New Hampshire College Drama Club presents 
3 one-act plays. PLAN TO ATTEND and bring 
a friend! 

Free admission, free refreshments. 

S T A T I N G T H E F A C T OF 
A C C R E D I T A T I O N 

In response to several institu-
tional requests for guidance in 
stating the fact of accreditation 
under the new name of the As-
sociation, the Executive Com-
mittee of the Commission has 
taken action to establish the 
following interim guidelines. 
These guidelines take effect im-
mediately and will be considered 
by the full Commission at its 
spring meeting for ratification 
or amendment. 

1. For general publications (cat-
alogs, letterheads, brochures, 
promotional literature, etc.) in-
stitutions shall state the fact of 
accreditation as follows: 

Accrcdited Member, Associa-
tion of Independent Colleges 
and Schools, 

or 
Accredited by the Accrediting 
Commission of the Associa-
tion of Independent Colleges 
and Schools. 

2. For mass media (newspa-
pers, magazines, radio and tele-
vision) where there are time and 
space limitations accredited in-
stitutions may state the fact of 
accreditation as follows: 

Accredited Member AICS, 
or 

Accredited by the Accrediting 
Commission of AICS 

From the 
January 
COMPASS 
1973 


